POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on 10 October 2012 

Present:  
K Fuller (Chair), M Fuller, A Munro, F Warner, S Waterston and J Weir

In Attendance:         Mr & Mrs B Cunningham,  D Namdarem, Cllrs I Baxter, B Constable and D Milligan

Apologies:                 J French, J Turnbull, D Weir and PC I Hutchison
1.     Chair’s Remarks
1.1
Arthritis Care received just under £400 collected after Alex Phillip’s funeral service and in donations. 
1.2 
Chair attended the Esk Valley Trust meeting on 9 October when an update was given on the objective to form a pathway from the 2 Esks.  A survey had been done and it was reported that 75% was achievable on the stretch between Carlops and Penicuik.
The farmer would not allow the path to be advertised but under current legislation he cannot stop walkers.  It has been decided to go ahead with the sections advertised.
1.3
Springfield Wildlife Area.  Chair reported that a booklet on the memories of former residents of Springfield and Polton was now available.  It noted that the plaque on Polton war memorial had been removed and had been reported as official theft.  The Royal British Legion had been advised.  It was hoped to be able to replace the plaque in time for the Remembrance Service.

2.    Minutes of meeting of 12 September 2012 and Matters Arising

2.1   
Item 4.1.  line 4 - amend ‘Cllr Ewan Thomas’ to read ‘Cllr Owen Thompson’

2.2   
The minutes were approved.  Proposed by AM and seconded by SW

3.    Finance Report

3.1 
Statement of account as at 10 October 2012:

           B/F                                                                   Bank                       Cash
                                                                                   318.58                    14.00

           Expenditure:

           Donation to Arthritis Care                                  40.00

           Income:  Nil           

          Account as at 10 October                                Bank                        Cash
                                                                                   278.58                     14.00
          Total Bank and Cash                                       292.58                  

4.    Secretary’s Report

4.1
Views were sought from Midlothian Council in relation to the propensity for any shops (rather than those already licensed as fast food outlets) selling food between the hours of 23.00 and 05.00 to generate a threat to Public Order and Public Safety or Criminality.  It was felt that were very few shops in the community that might be affected.  It was agreed to respond to the Council on that basis and that in our view no action was required.
5.    Police Report
5.1
Crime Statistics for Bonnyrigg & Lasswade - September 2012

Total Crimes Recorded: 32
       Total Crimes Solved:  10
          31.25 % solvency

        This YTD 41.73 %
           Last YTD 42.71 %

September break down as follows

Received

Solved

Violent Crime




0
                       
      0

Sexual Crime




       1

      
      0


Crimes of Dishonesty

     
                  13   

      6      

Vandalism



      
      12
       

      1
      

Other Crime


   
       
       6 


      3

There were 291 calls received to the Bonnyrigg and Lasswade area for the month of September.

5.2
INCIDENTS OF NOTE IN BONNYRIGG

· During the early hours of Sunday 2 September persons unknown set fire to an industrial wheelie bin at the rear of Sergio’s Takeaway, 1 Dalhousie Place. On this occasion it was the wheelie bin destroyed but could have been a lot more serious as it had been pushed against the back of the shop. Enquiries were ongoing. 

· Sometime between 08.00hrs on Saturday 8 and 10.15hrs on Monday 10 September 4 windows were smashed by persons throwing stones at the Church Hall, St Leonard’s Church, Dobbies Road.  Crime prevention advice has been given and extra patrols requested.

· About 15.00hrs on Saturday 15 September a resident in Andy Kelly View was within her living room when she saw a young male known to her throw a stone and smash her window. The cost of replacing this was estimated at £250. 

· Between 02.00hrs and 09.00hrs Monday 17 September two vehicles had all 4 tyres slashed whilst they were parked and secured outside their owners’ houses in Eskdale Court, Bonnyrigg. Enquiries were ongoing.

· About 02.00hrs on Sunday 23 September a white male in his mid 20’s wearing jeans and a white t-shirt was walking up Polton Street towards Polton Avenue Road in the company of a female when he was seen to throw a large missile at an Ambulance which was on route to an emergency call. Although no damage was done to the vehicle the implications of what could have happened were horrendous. Officers arrived within 7 minutes of taking the report but were unable to find the male.

· 1 male had been reported for driving through a red traffic light, failing a roadside breath test and then refusing to provide a breath test at the police station. A forfeiture of his vehicle had also been sought. Two males had been charged with no insurance and their cars seized and 1 male had been charged with not wearing his seatbelt.

· Drink seized from teenagers in Bonnyrigg for the month of September included 8 litres and 6 cans of Cider, 75cl of Vodka, 4 litre of Vodka Mix, 1 litre of wine, 1 bottle of Buckfast and 75cl of Singapore Slingshot!   1 female has been charged with drinking in the street and an 18year-old-male had been charged with purchasing and supplying alcohol to persons under the age of 18.
If any person has any information about the incident(s) listed above or indeed any other issue please contact your Community Officer or Bonnyrigg Police Station.

PC 3912E Ian Hutchison or PC 11372 Sue Akers, Community Officers Bonnyrigg/Lasswade/Rosewell    E-mail EDivCBOPKGroup@lbp.pnn.police.uk
Telephone: Bonnyrigg Police Station 0131 663 9221 or Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111

6.      Midlothian Councillors’ Report
6.1
Cllr BC reported that Scottish Futures Trust had agreed to build a new Newbattle High School.  Hopefield Primary would be opening in November.
The issue of the disrepair of the boys’ toilets at Hawthornden Primary School would be resolved during October
6.2
The food recycling scheme at Millerhill would have to wait until 2015.

6.3
Polton Road traffic calming.  The cushioned calming measures were to be replaced by more modern ones which would straddle the road.  JW reported that only half the residents in Skeltiemuir Avenue had received the calendar on uplifts when the new blue wheelie bin had been delivered.  Cllr BC undertook to look into it.               ACTION: Cllr BC                                                                                                                                                                                                     
6.4
Cllr DM referred to the slippage on Poltonbank.  The cracks had been caused by leaking Scottish Water pipes.  Scottish Water was fixing the problem.  The Christmas lights would be switched on in Bonnyrigg on Saturday 1 December.
6.5
Cllr IB reported that officials had investigated the previously reported erosion of one of the paths at Springfield Mill site but had been unable to locate the problem.  Mrs Cunningham advised a second, red shale path was also eroded by the grass path leading towards the river.  Cllr IB undertook to look into it again.                                ACTION: Cllr IB
6.6
Midlothian Council had agreed to the immediate webcasting of live Council meetings. The Gourlaw Fund had been unfrozen and a meeting would be held on 11 October to consider applications.  
6.7
The issue of parking on the corner Campview Road and Sherwood Crescent would be partly resolved when Hopefield site was brought up to scratch.  There was no evidence of it being dangerous.  JW said it was probable that workmen at Hopefield were parking there. Cllr IB commented that there should be filter on the traffic lights at Bonnyrigg Toll.  However John Blair at Midlothian Council had said there was no problem.   Cllr IB advised he had documentary evidence to prove otherwise and would go back to John Blair with it.  
6.8
Regarding the problem of the shortage of litter bins Cllr IB said there was no money for any more.  A review of street cleaning was coming up and bins should be installed as appropriate.  The Council was moving away from dog litter bins to all purpose bins.  KF said that smaller bins needed to be emptied more regularly and felt that bigger bins were required.


6.9
KF referred to the manned school crossing on Polton Road West at the bus stop adjacent to the junction with Poltonbank. He had previously suggested it be moved as manned crossing to the first bus stop on Polton Road West.  Cllr IB said he would look into it.                                                                                                                      ACTION: Cllr IB                                                                                                                                                                                       
7.     Any Other Business
7.1    SW referred to the article ‘Boost for Gas’ in the Advertiser about bringing gas into Midlothian.  It reported on a £5m scheme unveiled by Alex Neil MSP offering funds to homeowners etc to enable more Scottish households to be connected to the national grid. Cllr BC undertook to look into it.                                                                    ACTION: Cllr BC

Date of next meeting

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 14 November 2012. 
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